

EASTERN AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE
Post Office Box 195
Pryor, OK 74362

MINUTES- April 25, 2010

EASC Chair brought the EASC regular business meeting to order on Sunday, March 28, 2010 at 1:05 p.m., in Tulsa, OK. A moment of silence and the serenity prayer followed.

Readings:

12 Traditions- Chris P.
12 Concepts- Gilbert
JFT - Megan S.

Roll Call: 7 Officers; 30 GSR's

This made a total of 36 voting members with 24 being the quorum (2/3).

Secretary read the minutes. 2 friendly corrections were made. The No Name Campout is in Claremore, not Pryor. The McAlester Lie is Dead meeting is 100 North. "A" St , not South. The minutes were then approved.

Treasurer's Report: Beginning this month a detailed treasurers report will be attached to the minutes. In summary however:

Beginning balance	\$2,816.55
Total Revenue	620.00
New Balance	\$3,436.55
Expenses	\$1,273.70
Region donation	80.00
Ending balance	\$2,082.85
Over prudent reserve	382.85

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Activities: Buck / Chair reported

1. The Spring Fling was successful, bringing in \$75 in the 7th tradition
2. Buck is stepping down this month. He was thanked for his service.
3. Committee is recommending Catherine F. as new Chair
4. Mike S. will be secretary, Mike C. will coordinate activity flyers/calendar
He can be reached at hippiemikec@hotmail.com.

H & I (Hospitals and Institutions): Doug S. / Chair reporting

1. The committee will recommend Doug to Chair for one additional year.
2. Michelle M. was selected as Vice-Chair, Trish as secretary, and Chris P. for literature.
3. H&I has decided to incorporate the 5 new Drug Court meetings into their committee. The committees will work out the details on how this will work next month.
4. They have agreed on a t-shirt idea if EASC approves funding for them.
5. H&I would like to purchase their literature separate from EASC. Will bring up in New business.

PR (Public Relations): Larelie / Vice chair reporting

1. Phonenumber is up! Had 25 calls this month. When calling in there are 2 options offered. 2- is for outside Tulsa, 1- is for Tulsa.
2. Only 9 people attending this months meeting. Interested members are encouraged to come and join.
3. Keith T. will be recommended for PR Chair, Tony K for Webmaster, Larelie, for Vice-chair
4. There are currently 12 bus stops with EASC contact information on them.
5. Tony K reported that there is a open source for software available free of charge to legitimize the website. We will not have to pay anything as discussed last meeting. Also that the current domain name and hosting service are both still good. He will be working to bring the website up to date this month.

OUTREACH- Judd reported that the Outreach committee met this morning and that 2 things were decided. 1) That it will be recommended the 5 Drug Court groups join H&I in an effort to be accountable for how their meetings are going and for support. 2) That an Outreach committee would be established within the EASC to give support to outlying areas of the Eastern area . Pat M. will be recommended as the Chair.

Literature: Teresa T. / Reporting for Heather E. (on her honeymoon)

Literature was available for sale during parts of the EASC meeting. There was not an official report given as info was not available. There will be a formal report for 2 months at the next EASC.

RCM Report: Megan S. / RCM reported

A detailed RCM report is attached to these minutes

Old Business:

1. From a motion made last month to allocate \$200 to H&I committee for the creation of 25 **T-shirts** a vote was taken. For-18, against-4 , abstain-1. Motion passed.

Elections:

The following are the results of today's elections which were all unanimous, except for a couple of friendly abstentions :

Activities Chair-Catherine F.
H&I Chair- Dougie S.
PR Chair- Keith T.
Webmaster- Tony K.
Literature- Teresa T.
Outreach Chair- Pat M.
RCM- Megan S. RCM Alt is vacant

BREAK: 2:20pm Reconvene 2:30pm
7 officers; 28 GSR's, 34 voting members; 24 being the Quorum (2/3)

GSR Reports: Reports were given by 30 NA Groups.

Hard Core – Pat M., Mike S.	It Works - Josh
Noontime – Mike C.	North Side Stroll- Paul (Becky)
Peace of Mind – Chris E., Erin R.	Second Chance – Chris P.
Sharing In Recovery – Catherine	Spiritual Connection – Bert
Survivors in Recovery – Steve	Broken Arrow Serenity Seeker - Beverly
Claremore – Larelle, Trent	Hartshorne Never Alone – Michelle
Stone Cold Clean- James B.	Other Side Group-Tony , Stella
Owasso Gratitude – Ernest	Pryor Hump Day – Gilbert
Sapulpa – Ronny	Skiatook Stone Cold Clean– Jay
Just Another Hour- Dwight	Muskogee Ultimate Weapon- Kyle, Kenny
Twelve Steps of Hope- Matt	Vinita Krazy but Klean- Josh
Blind Faith- Victoria C.	Locust Grove NA- Teresa A.-NEW
Just in Time- Sabrina	Recovery on the Hill- Tracy W. -NEW
Foyil NA- Shawn/ Jim	Solution group- Sherry B, Tim J
Owasso Gratitude Group- Ernest	Rebels With a Cause- Josh P.

The following group(s) specifically requested support from the NA fellowship or have an event coming or change to meeting:

BLIND FAITH: Campout scheduled for July 4th week-end. Lake Oolagah. If you buy 1 or More t-shirts you can camp for free. Also food is free if you wear campout shirt.

REBELS WITH A CAUSE: 9th annual Birthday Bash 5/22 2pm Spaulding Park

HARD CORE: Has moved. New location 4528 S. Sheridan Rd. Suite 109

JUST IN TIME: Needs support

SECOND CHANCE/B.A.S.S.: Coming together to put on B.A.S.S. campout May 21-23.

Meeting has moved to “The Pit”

HARTSHORNE NEVER ALONE/THE LIE IS DEAD: Cave-In for 2010 is set Oct. 1, 2, 3

CLAREMORE NA- No Name Campout coming in May. T-shirts will be available.

OTHER SIDE GROUP- BARTLESVILLE: 5th Annual Shake-a-leg Campout will be

May 14-16th, 2010 at Osage State Park. All groups should bring their flags for games.

SKIATOOK STONE COLD CLEAN is planning a July 4th campout with Collinsville Crosswinds. Info TBA

OWASSO GRATITUDE GROUP is planning a group picnic and volleyball day next month.

New Business:

1. Pam T. here from Region. She is facilitating a Living Clean workshop in each Area to do a literature review on the next fellowship approved book. She is here to announce it and secure a date and location for the workshop. After discussion, June 12th was the date set. Hours will be 10am-5pm with a 1 hour break for a free lunch. She will create a flyer soon.
2. Box of merchandise- A box of merchandise was brought to Area from different regional events. A spirited discussion took place on who could have the items in the box. It was decided
3. Locust Grove NA is announcing the formation of a their new group. Teresa A. will be the GSR. They are requesting a new starter packet.
4. H&I Literature- Chris P. would like to order H&I literature separate from the EASC Literature. He says he needs more time to stamp all IP's in preparation for H&I sub-committee. A lively discussion took place. May opinions and ideas. A decision was made by the group to allow Chris to order separately for 3 months on a trial basis and then this will be reviewed to see if this was a financial hardship on the Area, or if it was not.

Disbursements:

Starter Packet: \$54.96 to Locust Grove NA

H&I for t-shirts : \$200

Region: \$200

Announcements:

Keith T. mentioned that the new recommendation from NAWS on group contributions are:

Area 50%

Region 25%

World 25%

Closing:

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm. The next EASC Business meeting will be on May 23rd at Blue Bill Point at Lake Ft Gibson. Everyone circled up and closed with the serenity prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Marina P.
(918) 302-8060